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Recovery house for men is set for a public hearing

BRENT RICHTER

VANCOUVER SUN

Members of the public will
soon have their chance to sound
off on a proposed recovery house
for men with drug and aleohol
addictions.

Turning Point Recovery Society
is proposing to build a 10-bed
facility on a Distriet of North
Vancouver-owned lot on Burr
Place. Previously, the non-profit
and district had considered
locating the home on Windridge
Drive, but community backlash
caused the district and Turning

Point to abandon the plan.
Council gave first reading to a
bylaw Monday that would see
the district hand the single-fam-
ily lot between the Kiwanis Care
Centre and Canlan Ice Sports
arena over to B.C. Housing,
which will spend up to $1 million
to build the home for nine resi-
dents and one staff member.
Turning Point, which operates
a similar faci for women on
Lloyd Avenue as well as other
recovery houses in Vancou-
ver and Richmond, will run the
house and Vancouver Coastal
Health has committed to pro-
viding operational funding. The

public is invited to speak to the
merits of the proposal and ques-
tion distriet staff and the proj-
ect's proponents at a public hear-
ing scheduled for Sept. 15.

“It was a long process. We
learned a great deal. We had
to counter a lot of misinforma-
tion to get the facts out straight
to the community and now we
have the process by which we'll
ask the community their posi-
tion on it,” said Coun. MacKay-
Dunmn, a former police officer and
strong Turning Point proponent.
“I think by this, we've addressed
maybe 85 to 95 per cent of the
concerns that the public had.”

The new location on a treed lot
should provide for more tran-
quillity, MacKay-Dunn added
later.

There was little question
among council members that
such a facility is needed on the
North Shore.

A survey of medical profes-
sionals and service groups found
North Shore residents are rou-
tinely referred to get treatment
elsewhere in the Lower Main-
land as there aren’t enough
options for treatment on the
North Shore, That message was
driven home at a community
information meeting in March.



